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Tinkers Bridge Residents’ Association
DATE 30th January 2025
Present: Deanna Norris, John Orr, Callie Norris (U16), Terry Weller, Heather Paterson, Charlie Arnold, Sian Lewis, Donna Fuller, April Rennie, David Lee, Cheryl Hoare, Sheila Taylor, Debbie Lever, Martin Lever, Vincent. 
Apologies:  
Guest: Steve McNay (WCC), Paul Adams (Mears Operations Director), Kim Robinson (MKCC)
	
	
	Action by whom

	1
	Welcome
John welcomed everyone and opened the meeting.
	

	2
	Minutes of the previous meeting
No minutes. 
	

	3
	Chairs’ Report

Nothing extra to report aside from what will be spoken about in this meeting.
	

	4
	Treasurers Report
· General Fund £2654.40 - £300 in that is for van insurance excess
· Café / Fridge / Warm Room £784.75

· Environmental £278.90

· Events monies raised £597.73
	

	5
	Mears Update – SHDF (Social Housing Decarbonisation Fund)
· Paul gave an overall report of what works is happening, when it’s happening and what to expect. This report is added on to these minutes to be uploaded to reflect back on when needed. 
· Paul has assured us that the Bin lorries will not be obstructed and bin scheduled collections will go ahead as normal. 

· There will be a drop-in session every Wednesday at the meeting place between 4-5pm for residents to come and chat or voice concerns. 

	

	6
	Boundaries Survey
Steve came to discuss the boundary review that is happening. The boundary commission came into MKCC last year because MKCC believe that the 57 councillors currently, should be 60 and also there needs to be an extra ward created as MK is growing. This is Milton Keynes City Council, NOT Parish. One of the proposals for this is a new ward, Ouzel Valley Ward, this includes Tinkers Bridge, Ashland, Peartree Bridge, Simpson, Oakgrove, Monkston, Woughton-on-the-Green, Middleton and including Milton Keynes Village. There is a consultation open that residents can have their say whether they want this to go ahead or if they are against it. 
The worry with this going ahead is that further down the line, there may then be a parish review which will leave Tinkers Bridge and Peartree in danger of being moved to a different parish.
Residents need to go on the boundary consultation and have their say and get their opinion across. 

Dave has prepared a response for TBRA and is happy to form a small group to tweak this and send off. Group to consist of David Lee, April Rennie, Sheila Taylor, Chalie Arnold and anyone else can contact David to join. 

· Consultation deadline is 24th February 2025.

	

	7
	Funding / Events 
We need to narrow down what events are wanted through this year. 
Heather made an announcement that she cannot run any events this year due to her health conditions worsening. 

Bingo and coach trips have been asked for. 

Deanna will put a poll up on Facebook to see what people want and to try to get more volunteers / Residents in to help out. 
	

	8
	Environmental Report 
The weather hasn’t been too great so nothing new to report. 
	

	9
	Planning Application 2 Marshworth 
There has been a planning application go in for Number 2 Marshworth, the current owners have decided to let this to the NHS, this will be for multiple children with additional needs. The application is for change of use which means the drive will be shared with Number 2 and the residents at Number 1. 
Many on the street including Number 1 Marshworth would like to object to this application with the support of the TBRA also. 

There are numerous valid reason to this and the RA have agreed to object to this application after hearing the talks from local residents that this will impact on. 

Deanna will respond as secretary to this application to object on behalf of the TBRA. April will also take these opinions along to WCC planning committee to object. 
Application went in January 2025 and is up for consideration on the 11th March. 
	Voted
by all

	10
	A.O.B.
Nothing else to discuss
	

	11
	Date of next meeting 
27th February 2025
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